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SENATE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE AND NATURAL RESOURCES

May 29, 1991Hearing Room C 8:00 a.m. Tapes 219 - 222

MEMBERS PRESENT:Sen.  Dick Springer, Chair Sen.  Joyce Cohen,
Vice-Chair Sen.  John Brenneman Sen.  Bob Kintigh Sen.  Tricia Smith
Sen.  Eugene Timms

MEMBERS EXCUSED:Sen. Shirley Gold

STAFF PRESENT: Peter Green, Committee Administrator Chris Beck,
Research Associate Barbara Porter, Committee Assistant

MEASURES CONSIDERED: SB  1125(WRK) HB  2086(PH & PWS) HB  2150(PH
& PWS) HB  2795(PH & WS) HB  2796(PH & WS) HB  2175(PH)

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made during this session.  Only text enclosed in quotation
marks report a speaker's exact words. For complete contents of the
proceedings, please refer to the tapes.

TAPE 219 SIDE A

003 CHAIR SPRINGER CALLS THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 8:00 AM

005 Discussion of Executive Appointment of Quincy Sugarman to the
Interagency Hazard Communication Council (EXHIBIT A).

020 MOTION:  SEN. SMITH  moves the recommendation of confirmation of
Quincy Sugarman to serve on the Interagency Hazard Communication
Council.

023 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion carries, with all members
present voting AYE.

029 Discussion of Executive Reappointment of L.L. "Stub" Stewart to the
State Parks & Recreation Commission (EXHIBITS B & C).

081 MOTION:  SEN. TIMMS moves recommendation of confirmation of the



reappointment of L.L. "Stub" Stewart to the State Parks & Recreation
Commission.

084 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion passes, with all members
present voting AYE.

080 HB 1125

MOTION:  CHAIR SPRINGER moves reconsideration of HB 1125.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the bill is reconsidered.

100 MOTION:  SEN. BRENNEMAN moves the adoption of the Dash 14
amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the amendments are adopted.

MOTION:  SEN. BRENNEMEN moves HB 1125 as amended to the floor with a do
pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion passes, with all members present
voting AYE.

111 HB 2086

118 DENNIS WALTHALL, STATE FIRE MARSHAL:  Testifies in favor of the
bill. Discussion of demographic data access. Answers questions from the
members.

178 HB 2796

190 Proposed amendments submitted for the record (EXHIBIT D).

193 MOTION:  SEN. SMITH moves adoption of dash 1 amendment.

209 VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion fails with Senators Cohen,
Smith, and Springer voting AYE, Senators Brenneman, Kintigh, and Timms
voting NAY.  Sen. Gold is excused.

220 MOTION:  SEN. BRENNEMAN moves HB 2796 to the floor with a do pass
recommendation.

224 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion carries, with Sen. Cohen
voting NAY.

HB 2150

242 GREG WOLF, LCDC:  Testifies in favor of the bill, refers to (EXHIBIT
E).

309 DALE BLANTON, LCDC:  Section by section summary of the bill (EXHIBIT
E).

TAPE 220 SIDE A

087 Discussion of periodic review flexibility.



093 WOLF:  Responds to questions from members of the committee.

150 Blanton:  Responds to questions from members.

197 JAN CHILDS, PLANNING DIRECTOR, CITY OF EUGENE:  Testifies in favor
of the bill. The bill addresses the problems of periodic review. Three
revisions make significant improvement. Submits letter of support
(EXHIBIT F).

364 RUSS NEBON, ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES:  Testifies in favor of the
bill. Responds to questions from members of the committee.

TAPE 219 SIDE B

009 ROY BURNS, PLANNING DIRECTOR, LANE COUNTY:  Testifies in favor of
the bill, concurs with LCDC amendments. Submits testimony (EXHIBIT G).

037 RICK BASTASCH, WATER RESOURCES DEPARTMENT:  Testifies in favor of
the bill, supports the LCDC amendments.  Submits testimony (EXHIBIT I).

057 Discussion of HB 2150-9 amendments (EXHIBIT I).

Letter of support from 1000 Friends of Oregon submitted for the record
(EXHIBIT J).

HB 2795

089 JOHN THAYER, WASHINGTON COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY:  Submits and
reads written testimony in favor of the bill (EXHIBIT K). Proposes Dash
A2 amendments (EXHIBIT L).

128 JOAN SMITH, WASHINGTON COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY:  Submits and reads
written testimony in favor of the bill (EXHIBIT M). Outlines specific
plans for envisioned living history museum.

Submits letters of support for the record (EXHIBITS N & O).

206 ALBERT COUSSENS, HILLSB ORO CHAMBER OF COMMERCE:  Testifies in favor
of the bill.

239 CHAIR SPRINGER:  Has the Washington County Commissioner offered his
position on this issue?

245 SMITH:  Will submit letter of support from Commissioner.

270 The witnesses respond to questions from the committee members.

381 Discussion of "Living History" definition.

400 Discussion of practical considerations.

TAPE 220 SIDE B

036 SEN. TIMMS:  Supports the idea of living history museums.

060 SEN. KINTIGH:  What acreage are you visualizing?

070 THAYER:  30-50 acres for the actual village.



076 SMITH:  100-150 acres will enable us to provide a buffer zone of
agricultural ambiance.

081 CHAIR SPRINGER:  Do we still have an enforcement order in effect in
Washington County?

086 WOLF:  The enforcement order has expired.

092 CHAIR SPRINGER:  Does LCDC have a position on this bill?

WOLF:  No.

112 CHAIR SPRINGER:  How does the department feel about an amendment
that says that this shall apply to those counties in the 1990 census
with a population between 300 ,000 & 400,000?

114 WOLF:  No problem.

CHAIR SPRINGER:  Questions the exceptions process.

115 WOLF:  An exception could be taken for it.

136 SUE HANNA, LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL:  Discussion of language and
alternatives.

153 SEN. SMITH:  If the bill does not pass, how long would the
rulemaking process take?

160 WOLF:  It is a low priority.

202 HANNA:  Will prepare amendments concerning counties with a
population between 300,000 & 400 ,000 in the 1990 census.

214 HB 2175

220 JOHN CHARLES, OREGON ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL:  Submits and summarizes
written testimony (EXHIBIT P) and summary of proposed amendments
(EXHIBIT Q).

391 CHAIR SPRINGER:  Bill will be scheduled on Friday.

CHARLES:  Amendments will be prepared.

407 REP. RON CEASE:  Prefers a comprehensive approach to the problem.
Suggests immediate attention. Legislature should fund DEQ's ability to
deal with the industrial pollution adequately in the next two years.
Summarizes house majority and minority reports on the bill.

TAPE 221 SIDE A

120 Responds to questions from the committee.

134 Discussion of Federal Clean Air Act in regard to legislation.

170 CEASE:  Suggests avoiding EPA action.

208 CHAIR SPRINGER:   Can't recall anything Oregon Legislature has done
in regard to clean air.



225 CEASE:  Oregon is behind in it's air quality legislation.

245 LIZ FRANKEL, SIERRA CLUB:  Will have amendments.  Supports majority
report as  a building block.  Recommends deletion in favor of
simplicity.

303 STEVE GREENWOOD, DEQ:  Submits and summarizes written testimony
(EXHIBIT R). Proposes amendments with respect to industrial sources of
pollution, woodstoves, and motor vehicle emissions. Will submit
amendments on Friday.

TAPE 222 SIDE A

099 CHAIR SPRINGER:  Adjourns the hearing at 10:40.

EXHIBIT LOG:
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- 9 pages P - Testimony on HB 2175 - John Charles - 5
pages Q - Summary of proposed amendments to HB 2175 - John Charles
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